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I am sure your readers
will have not missed the
recent state elections in
India. There was enough
coverage in the Asian
media. BJP has once
again won in Gujarat and
had a landslide win in
another smaller state,
Himachal Pradesh.  This
is a win for BJP but in
someways a healthy set
back.
The election high-

lighted the progress
made by the Congress
under the leadership of
Rahul Gandhi. It man-
aged to reduce BJP mar-
gin in a big way and in a
state where Prime
Minister Modi and his
party have had a
stronghold for many
years. So for the BJP it
was a win but a setback
in the margin whilst for
the Congress it was a
remarkable increase in
number of seats from
earlier election result.
This may show some
trend where Congress is
getting more focus and
BJP may be losing some
popularity. It is the clas-
sic election situation
where the winner does
not feel like a winner and
the loser feels more like
a winner!  We had this
situation in the UK in the
last general election. 
In my view, this is a

healthy set back for the
BJP. It's a good wake up
call before the general
election in 2019.  This
will no doubt allow BJP
to introspect and analyse
what will be the feelings
amongst the grassroots .
It will push the party to
make some fresh deci-
sions in preparation of
the next election, which
Narendrabhai Modi and
BJP must win for best
national interest of
India.
I have been connect-

ed with India more
actively since 1994 and
got to meet and know
Narendrabhai Modi from
the time he took over as
the Chief Minister of
Gujarat in 2001. He
proved to have unique
leadership and a vision.
He started the Vibrant
Gujarat summits from
2003 to make Gujarat an
attractive place to invest.
As Chief Minister he
travelled around the
world and quickly
brought Gujarat on the
world map in a way no
previous state or nation-
al leaders had ever done.
In dealing with issues, he
proved to be forthright
and always keeping the
state’s interest at the
forefront. He connected
with international NRI
and non NRI community

like no other leader
before.
Such were the quali-

ties that elevated
Narendrabhai to the
national politics and
against all odds became
the Prime Minister of
India.
Narendrabhai has

carried this vision and
enthusiasm to the
national level. We have
witnessed his reform
process despite a lot of
resistance and expres-
sions of doubt.  He has
made bold decisions that
to an extent have yet to
reveal their benefits. 
Meanwhile, BJP has

had recent gains in  state
elections which proved
its popularity against
Congress. BJP’s
stronghold has been
solidifying and most pre-
dictions were already
assuring BJP’s win in
2019.
However the Gujarat

elections have highlight-
ed a twist and new direc-
tion that must not be
ignored or passed as
nothing much. Congress
and Rahul Gandhi have
certainly added new
momentum and started
to gain some ground.
Beyond all issues, the

Modi government’s main
objective is economic
growth and for the bene-
fits of growth reaching
lowest of the strata. I
personally subscribe to
this philosophy as when
an average Indian is able
to have money in his or
he pocket and is able to
enjoy basic comforts of
life, there is bound to be
more peace and happi-
ness. Many differences of
caste, religion and eco-
nomic strata start dis-
solving with personal
economic progress. Of
course this increases
consumerism and leads
to growth in the econo-
my. But such policy
changes require years to
take effect. This may yet
prove a challenge for the
government. It will need
to show quick tangible
gains before the 2019
elections.
This healthy set back

of Gujarat may just be
enough to bring the nec-
essary change in the
thinking and approach
from over confidence to
realisation and new
enthusiasm.  When I see
how much India and its
economy have evolved
over the years and how
Gujarat was pacing
ahead of other states, I
remain very confident
that the Modi led gov-
ernment in 2019 will do
India a lot of good in the
long term.
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Kind pupils at Slough's
Khalsa Primary School
have been donating gifts
to give to London's home-
less.
Raminder Vig, who is

principal at the school in
Wexham Road, said: "At
this time of year as we
look forward to holidays
and spending time with
our families there are
many people who are vul-
nerable and require sup-
port. 
“This is especially

important to our school
as it is part of the school
ethos Vand Chakko which
means to share with those
in need, with love and
without discrimination."
Pupils helped fill 100

bags with items includ-
ing, hats, gloves, thermal
socks, lip balm, hand
sanitisers, wipes and
chocolate. 
A supply of sleeping

bags were also purchased
to help ensure that on a
cold winter's night a vul-
nerable individual could
still benefit from the con-
tents of a 'bag of warmth'.

The items were then
hand delivered  last
Wednesday [27th Dec]  to
the Glass Door Homeless
Charity in Chelsea,
London .

100 'bags of warmth' from Slough school for London's homeless

Slough pupils' Christmas delivery for the homeless

Volunteers could guard some UK borders
Volunteers could be used
to guard some of the UK's
borders, the Home Office
has said.
The plans under con-

sideration are for "Border
Force Special Volunteers"
to be used at small air and
sea ports.
A Home Office

spokesman said it was
"considering the potential
benefits" and looking at
how they are used by
police forces.
But Conservative MP

Charlie Elphicke told the
Mail on Sunday: "We can't
have a Dad's Army-type of
set-up."
The Public and

Commercial Services (PCS)
union, which represents
Border Force staff, said the
government was risking
the country's security "on
the cheap".
The proposal comes

after recent reports have
raised concerns over
"poor" coverage of some
minor harbours and land-
ing places.
The Border Force car-

ries out immigration and
customs controls for peo-
ple and goods entering the
UK.
But an assessment by

the Chief Inspector of
Borders and Immigration,
published in July, said

there were long periods of
non-attendance by Border
Force at some locations as
well as a shortage of staff
able to use specialist scan-
ners.
It looked at 62 normal-

ly unmanned ports on the
east coast and found that
Border Force officers had
not visited 27 of the sites

between April 2015 to June
2016.
Chief Inspector David

Bolt's report also revealed
the number of clandestine
migrants detected at the
ports had almost doubled
in 12 months rising from
233 to 423.
Another report by

David Anderson QC, for-
mer independent reviewer
of terrorism legislation,
said there were similar
issues with smaller south
and east coast ports, mari-
nas and landing places,
adding it was "conceivable"
they might be an option
for returning foreign fight-
ers or other terrorists.

'Trojan Horse' school ruling hush 'exceptional'
A decision not to publish
details of a tribunal
involving a "Trojan Horse"
school governor has been
described as "exceptional".
Tahir Alam was chair-

man of governors at a
Birmingham school
embroiled in an alleged
Muslim takeover plot.
He was issued with a

ban in 2015 after he was
found to have engaged in
conduct undermining fun-
damental British values.
The ban was upheld at

a tribunal in December,
the details of which will
not be made public.

Evidence was found of
"co-ordinated, deliberate
and sustained action to
introduce an intolerant
and aggressive Islamic
ethos" into a few
Birmingham schools,
including Park View
School in Alum Rock,
where Mr Alam was chair-
man.
Although the tribunal

following Mr Alam's ban
appeal was held in public,
the full ruling will not be
published to protect the
identities of some witness-
es called by the
Department for Education

(DfE).
A spokesman for the

Courts and Tribunals
Judiciary said: "The final

decision of the tribunal
makes reference to those
witnesses and sets out the
evidence they gave, which
the tribunal considers
could lead to their being
identified locally."
He said it was "excep-

tional that a public deci-
sion is not published on
the tribunal's website".
Former Birmingham

Liberal Democrat MP John
Hemming said the deci-
sion not to make details of
the tribunal public is "con-
cerning" and that the hear-
ing was an "issue of enor-
mous public importance".

Tahir Alam was chairman
of governors at Park View
School in Birmingham
from 1997-2014

Harrow first time buyers at former
Kodak site 'let down' by leasehold law

First time buyers in
Harrow are being let down
by current leaseholds law,
an MP has said. According
to MP Gareth Thomas,
around 30 properties were
sold on the new Harrow
View West site on a lease-
hold basis, but subse-
quent properties on the
site were sold as a free-
hold, often for the same
price or even less.
Harrow View West

replaced the iconic Kodak
factory, one of the oldest
and largest businesses in
the borough, which
employed around 6,000
people at its peak.

Mr Thomas, who rep-
resents Labour for Harrow
West, says many home
buyers were not given
enough detail about pur-
chasing homes on a lease-
hold basis, in some cases
until they had already
spent significant sums
ahead of final exchange.
The MP claimed that

residents of Harrow View
West were told by the
developer, Persimmon
Homes, that the entire
site would be sold lease-
hold to retain the aesthet-
ics of the development,
but many homes were
subsequently sold on a

freehold basis.
The majority of resi-

dents were first time buy-
ers who used the solici-
tors and mortgage brokers
recommended to them by
Persimmon, Mr Thomas
said. Freeholders own

both the property they
purchase, and the land it
is on. By contrast, lease-
holders do not own the
land, but take out a lease
on the property and are
charged ground rent by
the freeholder.

Gareth Thomas MP (right) with disgruntled recent
Harrow homebuyers


